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Patient Participation Group Newsletter No 1
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to the first issue of the College Lane Surgery 
Patient Participation Group newsletter. 
 
What is a PPG? It is a representative group of patients, 
and other surgery users, who have joined together to 
help both the Surgery and the users improve the medical 
facilities in a given area. Working in partnership with GPs 
and practice teams, Patient Participation Groups ensure 
the patients’ perspective is at the heart of local provision 
so that services are of high quality and continuously 
improve. 
 
We meet every two months to discuss what is happening 
at the Surgery, any ongoing developments and areas of 
concern. Our aims are:  
 
a) To provide a forum for you the user to suggest 

improvements that could be made to the services 
provided by the Surgery  

b) To improve your understanding of the way the 
Surgery works and 

c) To raise your awareness of new services or 
procedures provided by the Surgery. 

 
What have we done so far? - Since we formed in July 
2015, we have produced the group's Terms of Reference 
(which can be found on the surgery web-site or ask for a 
copy) and this patient newsletter. We are in the process 
of producing a survey for patients to complete showing 
what services they think they need. We were involved in 
the Dementia Awareness day last autumn that many of 
you attended and we are looking at other areas where 
we can involve you in extending the services provided by 
the Surgery. 
 
We are holding an open meeting on Thursday, April 14th 
at All Saints’ Church, commencing at 7.00pm. 
 
If you would like to contact us for whatever reason or to 
share your views, please email us at 
secretary.ackworthppg@outlook.com or leave a message 
at the Surgery. Your thoughts are important.  The PPG 
has a notice board in the surgery containing updates and 
information and we have a section on the Surgery 
website.   
 

Stuart Ensor 
Chair  

PPG Ofricers: 
Stuart Ensor: Chairman 
John Whelpton: Vice Chairman 
Lawrence Doyle: Secretary 
Sandy Gilllan: CCG Representative 
 

On-line Services 
 
At the beginning of 2016, the Practice had 
1,203 on-line registrations.  This represents 
only 12.8% of registered patients. 
 
Register TODAY at reception with a photo and 
address identification for access to: 
 
Order your Repeat Prescriptions:   
Book appointments:   
View your Medical Records 
 

24 hours a day - 7 days a week! 
 
 

Staff Update 
 

We are delighted to announce the following 
changes to our team: 
 
Dr Edward Platford, GP Partner  
- 1st April 2016 
 
Dr Chris Kendall, GP Registrar 
- February 2016 - August 2016  
 
Dr Joseph Firmin, Foundation Doctor  
- April 2016 - August 2016 
 
Amanda Stanley, Practice Nurse 
- April 2016 
 
Andrea Robinson, Practice Nurse 
- June 2016 
 
Stacey Wilson, Apprentice HCA 
- March 2016 
 
Holly Walker, Medical Receptionist 
- March 2016 
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An information sheet from NAPP – National Association  
For Patient Participation 

 
 
  

The National Association for Patient Participation (N.A.P.P) is uniquely placed as the 
only UK wide umbrella body for patient-led groups in general practice. A registered 
charity, N.A.P.P has over 30 years’ experience of promoting and supporting PPGs. 
Go to www.napp.org.uk to find out more or ask at the practice for contact information 
for the College Lane PPG.  
 
Working in partnership with GPs and practice teams, Patient Participation Groups 

ensure the patients’ perspective is at the heart of local provision so that services are 
of high quality and continuously improve. Groups also provide practical support in 
the surgery, foster improved communication between the practice and its patients 

and help patients to take more responsibility for their health. 
 
Did you know that every GP practice in England is now required to have a 
Patient Participation Group (PPG)? 

PPGs are groups of active volunteer patients working in partnership with practice 
staff and GPs. This unique partnership between patients and their practices is 
essential to achieving high quality and responsive care.  

Groups meet face to face with practice staff at mutually agreed intervals. ‘Virtual 
PPGs’ now also exist operating alongside ‘real’ groups enabling a dialogue with the 
whole patient population through email, online surveys and social media.  

The first PPG was started in 1972 by GPs and there are now PPGs in dental 
practices and pharmacies. 

PPGs work in a unique partnership with their practice built on mutual trust and 
respect to: 

•  Act as ‘critical friend’ to provide a patients’ perspective ensuring services, plans 
and activities respond to patient’s needs and priorities.   

•  Foster communication with the wider patient population building stronger patient 
– doctor relationships 

•  Provide practical support to practice teams e.g. conducting and analysing patient 
surveys, organising health awareness events. 

•    Encourage those with long term and/ or multiple health conditions to gain 
confidence in managing and taking control of their health and care. 

•  Help other patients take more responsibility for their health and make informed 
decisions. 

 
Find out what PPGs could do for you…or better still….get involved! 
 

Patient Participation Awareness Week – June 6 – 11th 2016 

 

http://www.napp.org.uk/
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Did you know that as well as funding life-saving research, we offer vital information and 

services to support anyone affected by cancer? 
 

So if you or someone you know is looking for easy to understand information and helpful 
videos on cancer types and treatments, or want to get advice or share experiences with 

others, we can help right now. 
 

Below you will find the range of services that we have to support anyone affected by 

cancer. 

 
VISIT  http://www.cancerresearchuk.org/about-cancer/ or ask at the Surgery 

Staff Training Days 
The Surgery will be closed from 12 noon on the following days: 

 

 

 
If you need urgent care when we are closed, ring the surgery and your call will be re-directed 

http://www.cancerresearchuk.org/about-cancer/
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WHERE ARE THESE 

WORKSHOPS? 

 

College Lane Surgery 

Barnsley Road 

Ackworth 
Pontefract 

WF8 3HE 
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 Staying Healthy on Holiday Abroad 

Many illnesses, including travellers’ 
diarrhoea, hepatitis A, typhoid and cholera 
are contracted through contaminated food 
and water. 

Drinking water abroad 

In countries with poor sanitation, don't drink tap 

water or use it to brush your teeth unless it has 

been treated. For information about sanitation 

levels in the country you are travelling to, visit 

the National Travel Health Network and Centre 

(NATHNAC). 

Filtered, bottled, boiled or chemically treated 

water should be used. 

Bottled fizzy drinks with an intact seal are 

usually safe, as are boiled water and hot drinks 

made with boiled water. Ice in drinks should be 

avoided. 

The most reliable way to purify water is by 

boiling it, but this is not always possible. 

Chemical disinfectants, such as iodine and 

chlorine, will usually kill bacteria and viruses 

and can easily be obtained from larger chemists 

or specialist travel shops. 

However, some parasites are not reliably killed 

with iodine or chlorine preparations. Combining 

iodine or chlorine with filtration using a specialist 

filter (bought from a travel shop) should be 

effective. 
Domestic water filters designed for use in the 

UK are not suitable.  (www.NHS.uk/travelhealth) 

Don’t Forget Sunscreen Protection 
 

 

 

Dementia Friends 

Alzheimer’s Society’s Dementia Friends programme is 

the biggest ever initiative to change people’s 

perceptions of dementia. It aims to transform the way 

the nation thinks, acts and talks about the condition. 

Whether you attend a face-to-face Information 

Session or watch the online video, Dementia Friends 

is about learning more about dementia and the small 

ways you can help. From telling friends about the 

Dementia Friends programme to visiting someone, 

you know living with dementia, every action counts. 

For more information check the Surgery website 

www.collegelanesurgery.com and click on the link 

or ask a member of Staff or a member of the PPG. 

 

 

Coeliac Audit 

An audit of patients with coeliac disease 

was recently conducted by the Practice. 

Those patients identified will be contacted 

and offered an Annual Review, which will 

include education, vaccination awareness, 

nutritional advice, blood tests, preventing 

long-term problems.  

 

Members of the team  

http://www.nathnac.org/ds/map_world.aspx
http://www.nathnac.org/ds/map_world.aspx
http://www.nhs.uk/travelhealth
http://www.collegelanesurgery.com/

